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Dear Parents and Carers 
 
A positive step forward – Ofsted update  
 
We are pleased to share the outcome of our recent Ofsted inspection, which marks a significant 
milestone in Melbourn Village College’s journey of improvement.  
 
Following the inspection in May 2025, Ofsted has confirmed that MVC is no longer rated 
“Inadequate”.  We are especially proud that our Behaviour and Attitudes have been judged 
“Good”, reflecting the respectful, calm, and positive environment that staff and pupils have 
worked hard to create.  
 
Inspectors noted that:  

 
“Pupils are proud of their school and are delighted by the improvements that have been made.”  
“They feel settled because staff share clear and consistent expectations for behaviour and 
          learning.”  
“Pupils behave well. They know what is expected of them and respond positively to the way staff         

apply the school rules.”  
“Many pupils achieve well. This is because they often benefit from learning in a well-planned and 

well-taught curriculum.”  
“The trust and school leadership have made rapid improvements. These actions are making a clear 

difference to pupils' experiences.”  
 

This outcome reflects the strength of our community and the dedication of our staff.  While we 
celebrate this progress, we are also focused on the areas where Ofsted has identified further work 
is needed—particularly in ensuring consistency in curriculum delivery, strengthening support for 
pupils with SEND, and helping all students build resilience and independence.  
 
With the support of The CAM Academy Trust and under the leadership of our principal, Rachel 
Spencer, we are committed to continuing this upward trajectory.  
 
Thank you for your continued support and belief in our school.  
 
Warm regards,  

 
 
Claire Heald   
CEO, The CAM Academy Trust    
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